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Annual General Meeting

Saturday 7th December 2019
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis
Chairperson
Allan Davison 
Attendees
Amber MacLennan (CWA), Chris Smith (Templemore), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Unattached), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Bill Caughey (President), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Victoria McAuley (Wellington)
Apologies

Morris Cameron (Third Carrickfergus), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), David Johnston (Laganvale), Chris McGookin (CWA)

Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Secretary’s Report
Paul Kirk presented his Secretary’s Report which summarised the various BBL events and other notables which had taken place throughout the year.  He thanked band secretaries and the BBL Executive for their support.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts to 31st October. He noted that the BBL financials were in a very healthy state compared to the previous year.
Allan Davison thanked Stephen for preparing the accounts. He added that the accounts need to be audited according to BBL rules/constitution and suggested Joe Cassells or Joe Murray should be approached to see would they be willing to carry out an annual audit.

Chairman’s Report

Allan Davison addressed the meeting. He advised that he had arrived into the Chairman post by accident but that it had been a pleasant experience. 

He noted that the BBL Executive are enthusiastic and dependable and that contest days have ran very smoothly.

He expressed disappointment that the Festival of Brass contest didn’t run in 2019 but added that he was glad a venue had already been booked for 2020 in order to confirm the contest’s place in the BBL calendar. Planning will commence in the new year including securing sponsors for new trophies.

Allan expressed sadness that he had learned of the death of Des Lowry (VP) following a long illness and a minute’s silence was held.

Allan also advised that Ronnie Kennedy (VP) was also in very poor health.

At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey presided over the election of officers.

President
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Bill Caughey expressed his sadness at the death of Des Lowry, a friendship going back many years and gave thanks for Des’s efforts over the years.

Spring Festival Test Piece

In line with tradition, a vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.
Other Business

A proposal to introduce non-competing membership of the BBL was discussed at length.
On the matter of non-competing bands not being required to affiliate to the NIBA, correspondence was read from the NIBA advising that such membership would be in contravention of NIBA Rule 24 stating that BBL bands must be NIBA members.

It was agreed that the proposed amendment was being suggested in good faith with a goal to expand the membership of the BBL, to strengthen our negotiating stance and also to hopefully reintroduce some bands back to the contesting scene at a future time.
The BBL will be happy to work with the NIBA to see if any issues can be overcome.

Bill Clements explained the various membership levels of the NIBA and noted that bands don’t need to register players as such. 

Allan Davison added that the BBL needed to review Its own rules. 

In light of a resurgence of banding organisations in Scotland and England, further discussions with regards to developing the BBL as an organisation continued. How do we encourage bands to come along to meetings? 

Is it our name? 

All food for thought, with lots of discussions over the coming months to agree a way forward.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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